
 

customer service line  03708 506 506  floodline 03459 88 11 88 

incident hotline   0800 80 70 60   Page 1 of 2 

Severn Stoke Flood Alleviation Scheme – September 2022  

This written update provides information on progress to date and next steps, being 
taken following the last written update in July 2022. 

 

Over the next few weeks approximately 10,000m3 of material will start to be moved from 
near Powick into stockpiles in the village. This is in readiness for construction of the flood 
embankment to start in spring 2023.  

Two sites have been selected for the storage of this material; site one is located just off 
Ham Lane and site two is in the field to the south of St Denys’ Church adjacent to the A38.  
The two sketches below show the individual locations. 

Site one shown in the sketch below will be used first, this is to allow the crop in the field at 
site two to be removed before we start stockpiling material there.  Access to this area will 
be off Ham Lane through the existing gate shown in green.  Traffic management in the 
form of temporary lights, banksmen and temporary signage will be in place during periods 

when deliveries 
are being made 
to manage 
vehicles entering 
and leaving the 
working area. 

While material is 
being delivered 
to site, we are 
not proposing to 
close Ham Lane.  
However, when 
the main works 
start next year, a 
diversion will be 
put in place to 
allow the raising 
of Ham Lane 
over the flood 
embankment. 

The sketch 
below shows the 
location of site 
two, south of St 
Denys’ Church 
and immediately 
west of the A38.  
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As with site one when we start moving material in here temporary traffic management will 
be in place to ensure the safe movement of vehicles into and off the site. 

 

Over the next few weeks there will be an increase in heavy goods vehicles in the village 
bringing material for the flood embankment to the two sites listed above.  This increased 
activity may result in some delays as they wait to enter the sites and we ask for your 
cooperation and understanding during this period. 

Contact us 

If you have any queries or comments about the proposed scheme, please contact the 
Environment Agency via email at paul.jones2@environment-agency.gov.uk or call 03708 
506 506. Thank you for taking the time to read this update.  

 

 


